TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 26th January 2014 at 2.30pm

at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane

1. APOLOGIES

Jill Whitechurch (Launceston), John Whitechurch (Launceston), Jenni Sweet (Restormel), Ebby Anstey (Restormel), Mike Trott (Camborne), Chris Granger (Calstock), Maggie Mutton (Wadebridge)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Beatrice Kerno (St Stithians & Porthleven/Sithney), Stephanie Yates (Saltash), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth),  Jean Anderson (Truro-Morlaix), Brian Battye (Newquay), Beverley Williams (Newquay),  Fred Smee (TCC), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Jenny Daniel (St Germans), Ron Daniel (St Germans), Alan Ranson (Truro-Boppard)

2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Minutes of the September 2013 meeting were accepted as a true record: Proposed by June Thomas (Bodmin), Seconded by Fred Smee (TCC). Passed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISING

Jean Anderson informed the meeting of a Canadian couple who were promulgating the idea of living in other people’s families and experiencing global travel. It may be of interest as an example of global twinning opportunities. Anyone interested should contact Jean.
4. CORRESPONDENCE
No other correspondence, other than ordinary internal emails.
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue reported that the final event on our calendar for 2013, the AGM held in November, proved as successful as ever with a wide variety of associations being represented on the day.

Once the main business of the AGM was over, and the status quo was maintained with serving officers being re-elected, participants enjoyed a fascinating insight into French Primary education as seen through the eyes of our bursary recipient for this year. Chloe Mitchell spent 10 days in Finistère teaching English to primary school children and obviously thoroughly enjoyed every minute of it. It was an amazing boost to her confidence that she lived with French families during her stay and this certainly contributed to the very commendable B grade she received in her AS oral examination. Chloe was now studying at Falmouth University and hoped that she would be able to spend more time in France on work experience in the future.

After an excellent Sunday lunch provided by Lostwithiel Golf Club the afternoon session was led by Howard Curnow who reflected on his many years of involvement in twinning and the effects such links can have on ordinary lives within our community. This was a theme which certainly resonated with members of all our twinning associations and Sue was sure that, had time allowed, there would have been many more tales to tell.
A new year always brought new hopes and new challenges and Sue was sure that many associations, like her own, would be starting preparations to host citizens from their twin towns during the year. Others may be planning to travel to their twin towns in France, Germany or further afield so there would be plenty to keep everyone occupied in the months to come.

Sue ended her report by wishing everyone a Happy New Year and success in all they undertook in 2014.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT

Current A/C @ HSBC

Balance carried forward 14 January 2014

   

£1290.48
Money Manager Savings A/C @ HSBC

Balance declared 14th November 2013

£1264.16
Total of both accounts

£2554.64
There seems to be no way of avoiding the £66 for insurance + £20 affiliation fee any increases will be absorbed by the TCC

21 associations are now affiliated. Insurance means that each of these, together with the TCC itself, is covered for public liability insurance; this will hopefully encourage people to become committee members, knowing that they will not be personally liable for any unforeseen circumstances during an official event. Many village halls now require evidence of insurance to allow events to go ahead.

ACTION: Evidence that insurance cover is up-to-date (for the year 16.12.13 – 16.12.14) will be made available for associations to download from the TCC website.
Sue advised associations to check that all party members travelling abroad have their own personal travel insurance.

Beatrice reported on the financial outcome of the AGM. Following a confusion over numbers Beatrice had been trying to contact the Lostwithiel Golf Club who “owe” the TCC for one meal (£17.00).

ACTION: Beatrice will speak with the Golf Club and suggest that the outstanding money be considered a deposit for the next AGM.
7. BURSARY
The Bursary is open for candidates to apply; Sue reminded the group that more than one could be awarded.

Lilian Polkinghorne suggested that a sample press release be placed on the web site. 
ACTION: Rick to write and post the press release.

It was clarified that the age-range guideline should be 16-25; the main thing is that the initiative should start with the local twinning association. Wide-ranging debate explored youth organisations and other people who might benefit (DoE, scouts etc) as well as young people setting out on a career path or enriching their CV.

Discussion centred on the problems of getting articles printed in the local press.

ACTION: Rick and Sue to contact newspapers in Cornwall to promote the Bursary.

Simon Parker suggested as a friendly journalist.

8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next General Meeting would be Sunday 27 April.

The date of the third general meeting this year will be Sunday 14 September.
9. AOB
The website is up-to-date and includes the dates for 2014.
The 2014 Boules Competition will take place at Seaton on Sunday 15 June.
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